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	U.S. Transportation Secretary Calls for Summit to Examine Dangers of Texting While Driving

Citing new studies that show the danger of texting while driving, today U.S. Transportation Secretary Ray LaHood called for a summit to be held next month on distracted driving. The Transportation Secretary cited the tragic Metrolink crash in Chatsworth last year and the death of a high school student in Illinois who died two months ago while texting her friends as fresh proof of the need for federal guidelines related to texting while driving. A study issued by the Virginia Tech Transportation Institute last week found that when drivers of heavy trucks texted, their collision risk was 23 times greater than when not texting. 
A recently released report by Car & Driver magazine found that texting and driving is more dangerous than drunken driving. Senator Charles Schumer (D-NY) recently introduced legislation (S.1536) that would require states to ban texting or e-mailing while operating a moving vehicle or lose 25 percent of their annual federal highway funding. The legislation would be modeled after the way Congress required states to adopt a national drunken driving ban. As written, the legislation would require the Transportation Secretary to issue guidelines within six months of the measure becoming law, and states then would have two years to approve the bans on texting and driving. S.1536 has been referred for action to the Senate Environment and Public Works Committee, which is chaired by Senator Barbara Boxer (D-CA).
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